
Constitution and Bylaws Committee August 2023 OH5 

Cabinet Report 
The Constitution and Bylaws Committee (C&BL) met on July 13th  by conference 

call with all voting members and 1 ad-Hoc members present. All other Lions were 

excused.  

1. The online copies of the MD13 Constitution, and Bylaws will be 

updated with the approved changes at the International 

Convention in Boston.    

2. The C&BL committee has pursued questions regarding 

selection and election of the Liaison Committee. The Liaison 

Committee has provided a “job description” which addresses 

the issues raised. These will be brought forward to the Council 

of Governors at a future date, for inclusion into the Policy 

Manual.  

3. Council Chair Dave Stockum requested that New Voices 

programs be added to the Global Action Team as a 

subcommittee. This will likely be voted upon at the 2024 state 

convention.  

  
 

Yours in Service, 

Lion PDG Dave Luttrell 
MD13 C&BL OH5 representative 

 


